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The Jordanian Industrial Property Protection Directorate (IPPD), under the
Ministry of Industry, Trade and Supply, has published a practice paper
concerning the impact of non‑distinctive / weak components of trade marks in
the examination of likelihood of confusion (relative grounds), assuming that
the goods and/or services are identical.

The publication of this practice paper is a result of the joint collaboration
between IPPD and the EUIPO, within the framework of its international
cooperation activities.

The IPPD is at the forefront of non-European IP offices in finding common
grounds with the criteria listed under the Common Communication on the Common
Practice of Relative Grounds (CP5) — Likelihood of confusion (Impact of non-
distinctive / weak components).

The practice paper provides a clear and comprehensive explanation of the
principles on which the practice is based, which will be generally applied by
the IPPD and the IP offices of the European Union Intellectual Property
Network (EUIPN).

The publication of the IPPD’s practice paper seeks to increase transparency,
legal certainty and predictability for the benefit of users and examiners of
IP offices. It also aims to become a reference for all interested parties,
covering a majority of cases.

The practice paper has been made publicly available in Arabic and English —

http://www.government-world.com/jordanian-ip-office-now-aligned-with-cp-5/
http://www.government-world.com/jordanian-ip-office-now-aligned-with-cp-5/
https://euipo.europa.eu/ohimportal/en/news?p_p_id=csnews_WAR_csnewsportlet&p_p_lifecycle=0&p_p_state=normal&p_p_mode=view&p_p_col_id=column-1&p_p_col_count=2&categoryId=general
https://www.mit.gov.jo/
https://euipo.europa.eu/ohimportal/en/international-cooperation
https://euipo.europa.eu/ohimportal/en/international-cooperation
https://www.euipn.org/network/


both versions can be found below. It is divided into two parts; the first
part summarises the criteria, while the second part provides a complete
explanation of the specific criteria applicable in each case.

Likelihood of Confusion
(impact of non-distinctive/weak components)

Relative Grounds of Refusal
ARABIC ENGLISH
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This publication of this practice paper has been made possible thanks to the
collaborative work carried out by the IPPD and the EUIPO in the field of
examination practices.

In June 2019, the IPPD published a practice paper concerning the examination
of absolute grounds for refusal as regards figurative trademarks with purely
descriptive words/expressions, which is also available in Arabic and English.

 

https://euipo.europa.eu/tunnel-web/secure/webdav/guest/document_library/contentPdfs/news/Practice-Paper-of-Likelihood-of-Confusion_Jordan-IP-office_Arabic-version.pdf
https://euipo.europa.eu/tunnel-web/secure/webdav/guest/document_library/contentPdfs/news/Practice-Paper-of-Likelihood-of-Confusion_Jordan-IP-office_English-version.pdf
https://www.tmdn.org/network/-/cp3-extension-jordan-ipo

